
  

  

Branch President’s Corner 
September sure has been a busy and eventful month.  First, I want 

to thank all the shipmates who encouraged me to run for the Southeast 

Regional Vice President and on 25 August, I was elected and sworn in at the 

Southeast Convention in Pensacola, FL.  It was indeed an honor that our 

shipmates have placed their trust in me and I want to especially thank 

PRPSE Larry Cox for being my installing officer.  He has been my mentor 

over the years and it was a very memorable ceremony.   

We weren’t home very long and along came Hurricane Florence.  

Needless to say, it was a very serious storm and thankfully, the Low 

Country of South Carolina was spared and we are pretty much back in 

business by the following Monday.  Unfortunately, our monthly meeting in 

September had low attendance and I hope that it was due to the storm and 

the mandatory evacuations.    

 Our prayers go to our neighbors in North Carolina and Northeast 

South Carolina who have been affected by flooding and devastation. 

Speaking of meetings, our next monthly meeting will be 1900, 18 

October 2018.  If you are a new member, please come so we can welcome 

you properly.  

  See our calendar at the end of this newsletter for all events 

happening at the Fleet!   See you at the Fleet! 

Laurie Bailey - FRA Low Country Branch 269 

Branch President 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

BRANCH OFFICERS 

President – Laurie Bailey              Vice-President -  Kieth Deliteris 

Treasurer -  Gerald Korinek          Secretary    -       John Tharp 

Jr. Past President – PRPSE Fred Bolz  

 

BRANCH BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

PNP Don Mucheck PRPSE Fred Bolz PRPSE Larry Cox 

John Autrey Tim Bailey Cindy Bryan 

Skip Chilton Gerald Fraser Ken Hutchson 

Ron Lamon Harry Nettles Bobbi Sutton 

   

 

  Chaplain - Bobbi Sutton              Ways & Means - Cindy Bryan 

  Master-at-Arms-Tim Bailey         Historian - Mike Sparks 

  Amer/Pat – John Autrey              Youth Activities – Kieth Deliteris 

  Membership - Laurie Bailey        Essay Contest – John Autrey 

  By-Laws – PNP Don Mucheck   Parliamentarian –  PNP Don Mucheck 

  PRelations – John Tharp              Legislative Affairs - PRPSE Fred Bolz 

  VAVS-PRPSE Fred Bolz            WEB Master - James Sparks 

LOW COUNTRY HOME, INC. 

99 Wisteria Road 

(843) 569-2692 

Home Chairman – Skip Chilton 

Admin Secretary-Bobbi Sutton         Financial Sec- Gerald Korinek 

Director – John Autrey             Director – PRPSE Larry Cox 

Special Events – Linda Cox               Director -  John Lookabill     

Director –Trish Chilton                     Membership/Sec – John Tharp 

Director – Marilyn Tharp                   Director – Cindy Bryan 

                                Trustees: Tim Bailey- 1st Year 

                                                   PRPSE Fred Bolz - 2nd Year 

                                                   Norris Nathan - 3rd Year 

Home Manager – PNP Don Mucheck and Larry Pepper 

Hours of Operation 

                      Mon-Thur  1000-2200          Fri 1000-2400  

                      Sat 1000- 2400                      Sun 1000 – 2000 

                       Happy Hour – 1600 – 1900 Monday - Friday 

Fleet Reserve Association, Low Country Branch 269 

      http://www.fra.org         (National) 

http://facebook.com/groups/frabranch269 
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Scuttlebutt 

LAFRA UNIT 269 
UNIT OFFICERS 

President – Linda Cox Vice President – Annie Bain 
Secretary – Marilyn Tharp Treasurer – NC Gale Nathan 

Jr. Past President – RPSE Gail Bolz  

UNIT BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Mary Lopez Trish Chilton Benita Kinlaw 
Amanda Reid Kathy Sorenson NFS Pat Suckow 
Anne Barton Theresa Milligan  

 

MADAM PREZ’S TIDBIT 

Welcome to the Fall!  We feel so lucky the hurricane didn’t come our way.  

And pray they all stay away. 

It’s time to get your Halloween costume together. The party is Oct. 27th.  And 

yes, we need cakes for the cake walk!  There will be best costume prizes also.   

The Holidays are right around the corner. 

The Auxiliary is still collecting school supplies.  For you who like to sew, knit 

or crochet, we collect Lap blankets for wheel chair Veterans.  We also collect 

small pockets with neck straps for vets telephones.  And we also collect small 

bags to hook on the arm of the wheel chair to put small private possessions.  

We will be collecting food and taking donations to purchase food for the food 

pantry.  Oct. 13th the Low Country Home is having an Oktober Fest Party.  

They have a great band and  dinner. Check out the flier and Marquee at the 

home.  The flier information is also in this newsletter.  

The Branch and Unit will have a float in the Veterans Day parade.  If anyone 

wants to ride or help us Decorate the float contact me. We will need many 

hands to decorate! If anyone need a hand or information, contact me or our 

Chaplin, Trish Chilton.  Have a great month. 

In Loyalty, Protection and Service, Unit 269 President, Linda Cox 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LAFRA UNIT 269  

Appointees & Committee Chairs 

Chaplain – Trish Chilton        Amer/Pat – Benita Kinlaw 

Sergeant-at-Arms –                        VAVS – RPSE Gail Bolz 

             Kathy Sorenson                       Theresa Milligan 

Welfare – NFS Pat Suckow           Parliamentarian—RPSE Gail Bolz 

Youth Activities—Mary Lopez     Merry Widows-Esther Ellisor 

             RPSE Gail Bolz 

Audit—NFS Pat Suckow                 Unit Activities—RPSE Gail Bolz 

             and Trish Chilton                                           and Mary Lopez 

Hospital – Trish Chilton                 Publicity – Theresa Milligan 

Ship’s Store  - Mary Lopez 

 

http://www.fra.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

LOYALTY  --  PROTECTION  --  SERVICE 

BRANCH & UNIT CHAPLAINS’ PEW 

Deepest Sympathy is extended to the family of 
Cwo4 Fred Aldridge, HMC Lewis E. Steed, RMC Wendall Calloway, PRPSE 

Frank Smith, PNP J.C. Eblen 
Who transferred to the Staff of the Supreme Commander. 

Several Shipmates were in the hospital-Jerry Farr, Joe Hayes, Don Mook, 

George Scharf, Darlene Hines and Jimmy Kimbrell 

Anyone knowing of any illness or death among our Shipmates or Unit 

members please contact: 

Branch Chaplain Bobbi Sutton @ 879-9473 or  

Unit Chaplain Kathy Sorenson @ 568-7668. 

 

Ready to Renew by 31 October 2018:  Kathryn Abelli, James Day, Alan 

Dempster, Robert Edmonds, George Fuchs, Thomas Hall, Terrell Heath, William 

Hunter, Frederick Koenig, John Lambert, Stephen Lloyd, Rocco Losito, Donald 

Lozen, Brian Masterson, Leonard Monnig, Don Pace, William Parks, William 

Patton, Daniel Poling, Robert Shoecraft, Larry Turner, Thomas Veneziano, Gene 

Verch, Daniel Wall, Samuel Wright 

BRANCH 269’s  DINK LIST 

Past due:   David Aldrich, Alan Andrews, Kaitlyn Burkhart, Pete Catalano, 

Edmund Collins, Patrick Crain, John Dux, Mike Eubinag, Roy Kimzey, 

Rosemary Mansfield, Katherine Peterson-Crain, Leslie Rayburn, Ronald Ruppelt, 

Lauren Vinson 

Suspended:  Randy Cherry, Gregory Jones, Carl Moulden, W. Michael 

Patterson, Charles Welch 

 

WELCOME ABOARD SHIPMATES 

Mike Ciesielko Charles Ethridge Chris Jones 

Erin Moseley Wyatt Nelson Rielly Nemec 

Oscar Rodriguez Robert Weber Sr. Thomas Woodall 

 

UNIT 269 RENEWAL LIST 
To be Renewed by Oct 31: Nancy Bullis, Elfriede Campbell, 

Angela Clark, Adela Ferguson, Joan Grainger, Sandra Holt, Toby 

Hunter, Patricia Martin, Shirley McDonald, Theresa Milligan, 

Elizabeth Mullins, Jeanne Nyberg, Ann O’Brien, Faye Pyatt, 

Linda Radwick.    

To be Renewed by Sept 30: Gail Malone, Allyson McDermott, 

Rhonda McNally, Jody Oliver, Carolyn Rose, Ann Sabo, Elsie 

Sexton, Doris Stuhr, Yvonne Wallace, Edith Weaver.                                                      

Past Due: Ann Brown, Sandra Medley, Patty Russell, Patricia 

Scott, Nancy Whittle, Linda Zauner, Ron Conner, Dean Johnson, 

Wanda Brown, John Johnson, Trevor McNaughton. 

Suspended: Robert Becker, Rita Johnson, Theresa Musso. 

   

 

 

 

BRANCH MEMBERSHIP REPORT 

New or Reinstated Members – 8 

Transferred into Low Country Branch 269 – 2 

Transferred to the Staff of the Supreme Commander – 1 

Suspended members - 6  

Members past due – 14 

Ready to renew - 23 

Transferred from Branch 269 - 1 

TOTAL MEMBERS IN GOOD STANDING AS OF 3 September, 2018 - 917 

 

BRANCH & UNIT CHAPLAINS’ PEW 

Deepest Sympathy is extended to the family of 

Grover Fewox    

There are other Shipmates with health issues and they need our 

prayers for continued healing:  HMCS Charlie Pyatt is in the 

hospital.  Anyone knowing of any illness or death among our 

Shipmates or Unit members please contact: 

Branch Chaplain Bobbi Sutton @ 843-879-9473 or  

Unit Chaplain Trish Chilton @ 843-793-4896 

 

From the Secretary:  Monthly Newsletter  -- John Tharp (843-709-8520)  tharpj@sc.rr.com 

If you are not receiving the monthly newsletter by email and would like to get on the listing please email at the above address. 

And if you do not have a computer or email address and would like to know what is happening at the Fleet please cantact me at the above phone or 

email or put your name on the listing on the far right side of the bulletin board. 

NEW SUBJECT: 

 If you get a key card for the front door of the Fleet ensure it gets logged into the roster book.  Many members have key cards that do not work, 

however, they are not in the file due to not being logged in and cannot be repaired and you have to get a new card. 

LIFE MEMBERSHIP  

Are you getting tired of having to renew your membership every year?  

Won’t you consider getting a Life Membership?  By renewing your membership 

to a Life Time status, you will not have to pay future dues and have secured your 

membership against any future due increases.  Here are the current rates.  Stop by 

the FRA home to get an application (it is different from our regular membership 

application). 

¶ Active Duty................................$400 

¶ Ages 40 and younger................$450 

¶ Ages 41 to50.............................$425 

¶ Ages 51 to 60............................$390 

¶ Ages 61 to 70 ...........................$340 

¶ Ages 71 to 80............................$260 

¶ Ages 81 to 99............................$200 

 

 

IMPORTANT - MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL REMINDERS  

 Our National office sends out a renewal notice to all 

members one month before their membership expiration date 

and you can send that back to National directly or go to our 

branch home and drop off your renewal for our secretary, John 

Tharp to process.   

 If you decide to come to the home and drop off your 

renewal, please ensure the following things are done.   

¶ Your renewal is written down in our pass down log by 

one of our managers (if available) or the bartender.   

¶ Fill out proper form with all required information 

(application form for new members and renewal form 

for renewals.  These forms are found behind the pool 

tables on the bulletin board.  We do have your 

information on file but sometimes information change 

and we don’t get the update any other way.   

¶ We will accept cash but prefer a check as it is more 

secure.   

¶ Place in the envelope marked for John Tharp and seal 

envelope.  These envelopes will be in the pass down 

log.  Place the envelope in pass down log and John 

will process as soon as he can.  
 

RENEWAL NOTICES ï PLEASE READ ï IMPORTANT - WE HAVE 19 RENEWALS THIS MONTH!   

If you received a hard copy newsletter this month, this is your renewal month.  The front of your newsletter will have a sticker 

that says ñ***REMINDER – THIS IS YOUR RENEWAL MONTH - PLEASE RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP BEFORE 31 OCTOBER 

2018***.  Please contact our branch secretary, John Tharp for any questions on renewals.  

 

mailto:tharpj@sc.rr.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

BRANCH TREASURER’S REPORT 

Operations $ 9,717.90 

Savings $ 4,610.24 

Certificate of Deposit $10,397.73 

Total $24,725.97 

FRA HOME TREASURER’S REPORT 

Checking Account $11,585.84 

Credit Card account $     648.09 

Building Fund $75,173.40 

 

WEEKLY DRAWING at THE HOME 
Names drawn lately: 9 / 4 – Roy Knight, not signed; 9 / 11 – Melissa Curtis, not 

signed.  You must be a member of the Branch or Unit in good standing and you 

must be signed in the log.  You can sign up until 1800 hours, the day of the 
drawing.  The drawing is held every Tuesday night at 2030 hours. 

 

There is no cap on the Weekly Drawing 
 

MERRY WIDOWS LUNCHEON 
Merry Widows will have lunch at the FRA Home on 

Tuesday, October 9, beginning at 11:30 

UNIT 269 LUNCHEON 

The October Unit luncheon will be October 16, at the Rio Chico 

Mexican Restaurant in Cane Bay at 1724 State Road STE 5A 

beginning at 11:30 

 

Americanism Essay Contest For Grades 7ï12     

John Autrey ï 843-607-7206  -- jautrey5057@gmail.com 

FRA sponsors an annual essay contest to promote the spirit of Americanism and patriotism among our country’s youth. FRA's Americanism Essay 

Contest is open to all students, grades 7 through 12, including those who are home schooled.  Students are invited to submit a 350-word essay 

through an FRA member or local FRA branch before the December 1st deadline.  Local winners are forwarded for competition at the regional 

level and regional winners compete for national prizes.  

 The grand national winner will receive $5,000, with additional prizes for the top three essays in each grade category ($2,500 for first place, $1,500 

for second place, and $1,000 for third place).  Each national winner will receive an attractive plaque citing his/her achievement, and every entrant 

judged at the national level receives a certificate of recognition. Additional prizes may be awarded to students winning at local and regional levels 

of competition. 

 

 Happy 243 Birthday 

U.S. Navy  

Friday, October 12th – 1800 

Cake Cutting at the Fleet 

 

  

 
  

URGENT! Agent Orange Reform Bill Stalls in Senate Committee 

Department of Veterans Affairs Secretary Robert Wilkie has dispatched a letter to members of the Senate Veterans Affairs Committee (SVAC) 

urging the Committee not to pass the “Blue Water Navy Vietnam Veterans Act” (H.R.299). The bill now is in the Senate Veterans Affairs 

Committee awaiting a vote, after passing the House (382-0) in June. The SVAC held a hearing where FRA testified in support of the bill. 

The original proposal would clarify that service members serving off the coast of the Republic of Vietnam during the Vietnam conflict have a 

presumption for filing disability claims with the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) for ailments associated with exposure to the Agent Orange 

herbicide. 

The bill has been amended to extend the presumption of exposure for veterans who served on or near the Korean DMZ between September 1, 

1967 and August 31, 1971. As amended, the legislation will now also extend health care, vocational training & rehabilitation and monetary 

allowance to a child who was born with spina bifida if at least one of the child’s parents served in Thailand between January 9, 1962 and May 7, 

1975 and the VA determines that at least one of the parents had been exposed to an herbicide agent during that period. The bill also now includes 

improvements to VA’s home loan program. 

FRA believes Congress should recognize these veterans who were exposed to Agent Orange and authorize presumptive status for disability 

claims. Now is the time to contact your Senators through the FRA Action Center to ask them to support this bill, and push for a Senate committee 

vote. 

 

https://p2a.co/JHrjIiG


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

YOU SAY IT’S YOUR BIRTHDAY IN OCTOBER, 2018! 
If you are a Branch 269 or Unit 269 member, come on in to the Low Country Home on your birthday for a FREE BIRTHDAY LUNCH.  It’s your choice from 

the lunch specials of the day.  If your birthday falls on a weekend, stop by Friday or Monday. 

Tim Esch 10/01 Brian Masterson 10/06 Dwynee Ashline 10/15 Joseph Wiehl 10/22 

Brendan Goff 10/01 Amanda Reid 10/06 Edmund Collins 10/15 Loretta Dailey 10/23 

Mark Heck 10/01 Jody Oliver 10/07 Sydney Nunez 10/15 Michael Payne 10/23 

Katherine Peterson-Cain 10/01 Arthur Pittman 10/08 John Casner Jr. 10/16 Luther Ussery Jr. 10/24 

Sandra Rader 10/01 Richard Dougherty 10/09 Thomas Skorepa 10/16 Gary Gander 10/26 

William Roup 10/01 Stephen Schultz 10/09 Craig Wold 10/16 Ralph Rohrssen 10/26 

David Adams 10/02 Joseph VonBrincken 10/09 Richard Brownell 10/17 William Hall 10/28 

Richard Alkire 10/02 Ken Anderson 10/10 Michael Sulton 10/17 Robert Koscianski 10/28 

Robert Jett 10/02 Thomas Lindberg 10/10 Gene Verch 10/17 Richard Bellemare 10/29 

Robert Traynor 10/02 Mark Chapman 10/11 Phillip Balem 10/18 Dennis Hazel 10/29 

Verne Merrill 10/03 Charles Hines 10/11 Gerald Korinek 10/18 Winfield Meadows Jr. 10/29 

Linda Radwick 10/03 James Miller 10/11 Lindsay Nelson 10/18 Ronald Ruppelt 10/29 

Margaret Campbell 10/04 Jerry Baxter Jr. 10/12 John Aguilera Jr. 10/19 Brian Whaley 10/29 

Joseph Dick 10/04 Maria Luisa Gulick 10/12 Conrado Celestial 10/19 Dennis Green 10/30 

Jennell Yates 10/04 Lonnie Kenney 10/12 Norris Nathan 10/19 Margaret Henshall 10/30 

Larry Houston 10/05 Bryan Kopcyzynski 10/12 Leonard Chilton 10/20 Ronnie Kerstetter 10/30 

David Markyvech 10/05 John Lookabill 10/12 Robin McKeown 10/20 Herbert Harden 10/31 

William Butler 10/06 Robert Clements 10/14 Lee Barkley 10/21 Cubit Robinson 10/31 

Carl Farley 10/06       

 

 

 

Branch Continuous Memberships –October, 2018  

 

John Lemieux 51 yrs Betty Hillard 18 yrs Robert Mastrion 12 yrs Wendy Holman 8 yrs 

James McDonough 51 yrs William Jenkins 18 yrs Phillip Nunnally 12 yrs Ken Anderson 7 yrs 

Billy Buntin 49 yrs Charles Rein 18 yrs George Thiebaud 12 yrs Bruce Bailey 7 yrs 

Frederick Koenig 48 yrs Thomas Hall 17 yrs Guy Travaglio 12 yrs Clifton Carr III 7 yrs 

John Potter 48 yrs Jeffrey Muniz 17 yrs Leroy Werley 12 yrs David Clemmons 7 yrs 

Robert Edmonds 44 yrs Kenneth Pilcher 16 yrs George Barton 11 yrs Ronnie Kerstetter 6 yrs 

Rocco Losito 44 yrs Carey Baxley Jr. 15 yrs Melvin Harper 11 yrs Jeffrey Elliott 5 yrs 

James Bolyn 41 yrs Mitchell McCain Jr. 14 yrs John Newby 11 yrs George Fuchs 5 yrs 

Robert Beilstein 38 yrs William Patton 14 yrs Richard Nolan 11 yrs Mark Tompkins 5 yrs 

Gerald Fraser 38 yrs Timothy Bailey 13 yrs D.J. Nyhart 11 yrs Stephen Lloyd 4 yrs 

Thomas Veneziano 37 yrs Robert Call 13 yrs Brandon Pruett 11 yrs James Day  3 yrs 

Marvin Brigman 33 yrs Lawrence Coates 13 yrs William Campbell 10 yrs Richard Herndon 3 yrs 

Alan Dempster 32 yrs Terrell Heath 13 yrs Ed Young 10 yrs William Pye Jr. 3 yrs 

Wilmer Shirey 30 yrs Stephen Jackson 13 yrs Roger Gibson 9 yrs Edward Stover 3 yrs 

Samuel Wright 29 yrs Leonard Monnig 13 yrs Kim Hamilton 9 yrs Larry Turner 3 yrs 

Robert Steele 28 yrs Robert Shoecraft 13 yrs Robert Jett 9 yrs Peter Wizes 3 yrs 

David Morrin 25 yrs Roberta Sutton 13 yrs James Nelson 9 yrs Dennis Doerr 2 yrs 

John Paul 25 yrs James Finney 12 yrs Gene Verch 9 yrs Garry Radwick 2 yrs 

Don Pace 23 yrs James Gregory 12 yrs Daniel Wall 9 yrs Robert Gay 1 yr 

Daniel Poling 23 yrs William Hunter 12 yrs Darryl Watson 9 yrs Lowell Mills 1 yr 

Oscar Diano 19 yrs Brian Masterson 12 yrs Kathryn Abelli 8 yrs Jerry Huffines 1 yr 

 

 

Unit Continuous Memberships -  October, 2018 

Gale Nathan 38 yrs Rosalie Lawrence 18 yrs Elsie Sexton 10 yrs Allyson McDermott 4 yrs 

Elizabeth Worthy 31 yrs Yvonne Wallace 15 yrs Ann Sabo 7 yrs James Siroky 3 yrs 

Pearl Korbisch 22 yrs Cynthia Young 14 yrs Jody Oliver 5 yrs David Emerson 2 yrs 

Gail Malone 22 yrs Doris Stuhr 11 yrs Chun Stanfield 5 yrs Rhonda McNally 1 yr 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Unit Continuous Memberships -  October 2016 

Gale nathan 36 yrs Barbara Bohannan 16 yrs Elsie Sexton 8 yrs Jody Oliver 3 yrs 

Elizabeth Worthy 29 yrs Rosalie Lawrence 16 yrs Ann Sabo 5 yrs Kimberly Bailey 2 yrs 

Pearl Korbisch 20 yrs Yvonne Wallace 13 yrs Rohonda McNally 4 yrs Allyson McDermott 2 yrs 

Edith Weaver 17 yrs Cynthia Young 12 yrs     

 



 

 

 

 

Outgoing Southeast Region FRaPOutgoing  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Branch President Laurie Bailey is being 

sworn in as the Southeast Region Vice 

President by PRPSE Larry Cox. 

CONGRATULATIONS!!! 

 
 

 

NFS Pat Suckow and Unit Secretary Marilyn 

Tharp received National Rooster Pins for 

recruiting three new members. 

Unit members displaying their awards 

from the Southeast Region. 

Below are the Changes made by the Home Committee to the Home By-Laws 

These recent changes will be voted on at the October 18 General Assembly meeting 

RECORD 0F CHANGES 

CHANGE 

01 JUL 2001 Increased Home Committee to six members 

CHANGE  

01 APR 2006 Increased Home Committee to eight members 

CHANGE 

01 JUN 2006 Added Building & Grounds Director 

CHANGE 

01 DEC 2006 Modified paragraph 11 of the Code of Conduct 

CHANGE 

01 JUN 2006 Added Special Events Director 

CHANGE 

01 NOV 2007 Added Membership & Security Director 

CHANGE  

01 DEC 2007 Duties of Home Manager 

CHANGE 

14 FEB 2008 Change to Code of Conduct 

CHANGE 

23 AUG 2010 Duties of Building & Grounds Director and Home Manager 

CHANGE 

15 DEC 2011 Building Fund minimum balance 

CHANGE 

19 APR 2012 Bank Accounts; Sections 202, 702, 703, 704 and 705 

CHANGE 

13 JUL 2013  Added Galley Director 

CHANGE 

16 AUG 2015 Amended Section 301 to change Vice Chairman, Building & Grounds Director, Special Events Director, Membership & 

Security Director from voted positions to appointed positions by the Home Committee Chairman.  Deleted Galley Director.  

Deleted Sections 602, 605, 606, and 607.  Renumbered Sections of Article VI accordingly. 

CHANGE 

18 AUG 2016 Deleted non-compensated employees from Section 401. 

CHANGE   

01 OCT 2018 Where ever it appears; Manager changed to Manager(s). 

  Section 103. Changed conspicuously to prominently for Code of Conduct Posting. 

Section 104.5. Removes previously approved by the Home Committee for VSO meetings. 

Section 105.1 Added sentence for emergency situations. 

Section 201.1 Added (Roster is the Authority) 

Section 201.2 Revised members entitlement. 

Section 201.3 Revised privilege to speak for members of other Branches/Units. 

Section 202.3 Revised guests will leave the FRA Home when sponsor departs and 

 Added this Bylaw is not applicable to contracted events. 

Section 202.4 Reworded sentence on number of guests. 

Section 301. Redefined governing body. Removed Building & Grounds Director,  

 Special Event Director & Membership & Security Director as voted on  

 Positions. Previously removed in 2015. 



UP COMING EVENTS 

Mark your calendar, watch for details, watch for additions. 

Friday nights     –  1930 hrs – Scotch Doubles, 8-ball Tournament 

Saturday nights – 2000 hrs – In House 8-ball Tournament 

October 2 Sons of the Confederacy 1900 
October 4 SubVet eboard Meeting 1800 
October 8 Vietnam Veterans Meeting 1800 
October 9 Merry Widows Luncheon 1130 
October 10 LCCC Meeting 1900 
October 11 Submarine Veteran’s Meeting 1900 
October 13 Ocktober Fest  
October 15 Home Committee 1830 
October 16 Unit 269 General Assembly Meeting 1830 
October 17 Purple Heart Meeting 1900 
October 17 Painting Party 1900 
October 18 Branch General Assembly Meeting 1900 
October 24 Marine Corps League Meeting 1900 
October 25 LCCC meeting 1200 noon 
October 29 Sojourners Meeting 1900 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Home Committee By-Law Changes Continued from Page 5 

Section 505. Changed Special Executive Sessions related to the paid staff of the Home.  

Section 601.1. Changed monthly report to annual report. 

Section 601.7 & 9. Revised wording of obtaining insurance, licenses, etc. 

Section 601.11. Rewords duties & identifies Section 604 vice 609. 

Section 602.1 & 2. Redefines Financial Secretary duties. Identifies Section 604 vice 609. 

Section 603.2 Identifies Section 604 vice 609. 

Section 604.5. Adds employees to sentence. 

Section 604.13. Adds when scheduled. 

Section 605. Reworded requirement for Home Manager. 

 Section 605.3. Changed $2000.00 to $3000.00 to update requirements. 

Section 605.6. Reworded responsibility may be delegated. 

Section 605.14. Changed $6275.00 to $9500.00 to update requirements. 

Section 605.15. Redefined Home ATM requirements. 

Section 605.17. Changed requirements from monthly to when requested. 

Section 702. Deleted. No longer exists. 

Section 703. Renumbered Section 702. Changed $7000.00 to $1200.00 for excess 

 Funds to be transferred to checking account. Removed Tru  Duties of Trustee’s no longer exist  

Section 704. Renumbered Section 703. Reworded and changed amount to be  

 Maintained from $6000.00 to $8000.00. 

Section 705. Deleted. Deleted Trustee’s. New Section 704 (Building Fund) added.  

Section 802.1 Changed purchases from $750.00 - $2000.00 to $1500 - $2500 for  

 Requiring approval from Home Committee. 

Section 802.2 Changes $2000.00 to @2500.00. 

Section 802.3. Redefines circumstances of urgency and procedures. 

Section 803.1. Combines Sections 803.1 & 803.2. Changes values from $750 - $2000.00 

 To $50.00 - $2500.00. 

Home Rules Section 302. Changes returned check charges. Revises Note. 

 

 

 

 

HAS YOUR ADDRESS, PHONE NUMBER OR E-MAIL ADDRESS CHANGED? 
 
 If you have a change in address, phone number(s) or e-mail addresses, please contact our Branch Secretary 
John Tharp so he can correct our branch database and contact our National Office.  There are also a lot of shipmates 
who do not have a phone number or e-mail listed on our roster from National.  The majority of the information sent 
out to our shipmates and auxiliary members is in the form of e-mail so it is imperative that we have this information 
and that it is correct.   

 



October 2018 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 2 

Sons of the 

Confederacy 

 

3 4 

SubVet 

EBoard  

Meeting 

5   

 

Karaoke with 

2000-Red Fraley 

 

 

6 

 

7 

Free 

Pool 

8    VVA Meeting 

            1800 

 

 

9   

Merry Widows 

Lunch 11:30 

 

10 

LCCC 

Meeting 

1900 

 

11      SubVet Mtg 

 

 

12 

 

Karaoke With 

2000-Red Fraley 

 

 

13 OcktoberFest 

 

14 

 

 

Free Pool 

 

 15 

Home Committee 

1830 

 

16     

 

Unit 269 

Meeting 

1830 

 

17    Purple 

  Heart Meeting 

1900 

 

Painting 

1900 

18     Branch   

    Meeting - 1900 

 

 

19 

Karaoke with 

2000-Red Fraley 

 

20 

 

21 

 

Free 

Pool 

 

21 

 

22 

  

 

23 

 

24   MCL Mtg -1900 

 

 

 

 

25 

LCCC Mtg 

1200 Noon 

 

Karaoke with 

Nancy Gentry 

 

26 

 

27 

 

Free 

Pool 

28 

 

29 

Sojourners 

Meeting 

1900 

 

30 

 

31 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOTIFYING THE BRANCH WHEN A SHIPMATE PASSES AWAY 
Our Chaplin, Bobbi Sutton is very good about searching for the passing of shipmates on the internet and 

arranging for our Two Bell Ceremony with the family.  We want to honor our departed shipmate but sometimes we 
don’t get the notification from the family until there isn’t enough time to arrange the ceremony and get the word out to 
all our members.  We are just requesting our branch members as they make their final arrangements to advise their 
wives or husbands to make a note in their wishes to notify our branch Chaplin as soon as possible our their passing so 
we can arrange for this honor to be performed at the church or funeral home.  You can leave a note for her at the Home 
or call her at (843) 879-9473. 

 

WE NEED MORE SEA STORIES - DO YOU HAVE A SEA STORY OR FIELD STORY TO TELL? 
Are you enjoying our shipmate’s sea stories we are putting in our newsletter each month?  We have had a 

great response in our request for sea stories but have come to only having a few left to use.  Please send in your sea 
stories (your own experience, a military tale, poem or song) so we can have plenty to use in our future newsletters.   

Please send us a story or two of your best memories and we will print them in our newsletter.  Write a short 
paragraph or two and e-mail them to lbailey009@sc.rr.com with the subject line SEA/FIELD STORY FROM (NAME).  
You can also mail the stories to our home address (FRA Low Country Branch 269, Attn:  Laurie Bailey, 99 Wisteria Rd, 
Goose Creek, SC 29445) or leave in the pass down log at the FRA Home in an envelope marked Attn:  Laurie Bailey.  
These stories are history and we want to honor your memories by preserving them. 
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WE’VE GONE GREEN!!!! 

NEWSLETTERS ARE ONLY MAILED IN APRIL & OCTOBER UNLESS YOU REQUEST YEAR ROUND MAILING 
Shipmates AND auxiliary members,  If you WISH or MUST have the monthly newsletter by “pony express” you MUST request it. 

The Branch has voted to cut printing and mailing expenses.  Our monthly newsletter is available online at www.fra269.org.  If you don’t own a 

computer, you obviously cannot see the newsletter online.  To receive it via “pony express”, you MUST  submit IN WRITING your request to 

have it mailed. 

What is IN WRITING?   Put your name on the sign-up sheet on the bulletin board at The Home or mail your request to the Branch Secretary. 
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WE’VE GONE GREEN!!!! 

NEWSLETTERS ARE SENT EVERY MONTH  
Shipmates AND auxiliary members, If you WISH or MUST have the monthly newsletter by “pony express” you MUST request it. 

The Branch has voted to cut printing and mailing expenses.    If you don’t own a computer, you obviously cannot see the newsletter online.  To 

receive it via “pony express”, you MUST  submit IN WRITING your request to have it mailed. 

Put your name on the sign-up sheet on the bulletin board at The Home or mail your request to the Branch Secretary. 
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